* * * REVISED * * *

MINUTES FOR DISTRICT 41 MEETING HELD JANUARY 20, 2013
NOTE:  Mailing Address- District 41 Treas.  P.O.  Box 7226, Villa Park, IL  60181

NOTE:  Mailing Address- District 41 Answering Service, P.O. Box 6365, Villa Park, IL



   60181‑5318

NOTE:  NIA web site:  www.aa-nia.org
               District 41 web site:  http://dist41.aa-nia.org  
PRESENT AT MEETING:  

Walt K., Tom M., Todd F., Jeane M., Antonio S., Steve T., Tony W., Ray W., Bruce H., Beth K., Linda L., Bob M., Lucky P., Debbie R., John S., Ryan S., John B., Susan H., Michael F., Sheryl E. and Linda B.
Meeting opened at 1:00 pm with a Quiet Time, Serenity Prayer, GSR Preamble, 1st Tradition and 1s Concept for World Service.  Basket passed for the 7th tradition. 
Walt K. DCM, chaired meeting 
INTRODUCTIONS: 

New GSRs – Ryan S. and John B.
Visitors –  None
Anniversaries – Linda B. (11 yrs.)
Birthdays – None
Announcements – None
NEW BUSINESS:  

Tony W. appointed Alternate Correction Chair 
OLD BUSINESS:

Broke down contributions for Big Books in District.  Discussed obtaining plaque for Art C.  Approved motion to purchase 500 Open Meeting Directories.  Reviewed criteria for volunteers for the DuPage Crisis Center.
OFFICERS REPORTS:
Secretary:  (Tom M.)  December Minutes were approved.  
Treasurer:
(Steve T.)   Closing balance $666.66.  Reviewed 2012 Budget totals. All budget amounts were maintained for 2013 except:

	
	2012
	2013

	CPC
	$800
	$400

	Webmaster
	
	$400

	Archives
	$300
	$100

	Grapevine
	$210
	$300

	LCM
	
	$400

	Special Needs
	$425
	$200


Treatment and Bridging the Gap are combined for total of $2,000.
 

Proposed 2013 District budget was approved. 
DCM:  (Walt K.)
Updated District 42 status concerning DuPage Open and DuPage meeting directories.

Lombard Library full of A.A. pamphlets, Wednesday passed off re-supply pamphlets for Elmhurst.
Working on soliciting “refreshments” for the 2013 DuPage Open, currently have 4 volunteers to man the refreshment booth – need 1 or 2 more.  Passed around signup sheet. 
Working with Jeanie on a District letterhead for our joint usage.
Wrote DuPage Open article and provided other inputs for District Winter-Spring newsletter.  
Attended various meetings – announcing upcoming events and soliciting help.
Lombard Crisis Center meeting:
–
Their management has solicited the DuPage districts to start a Wednesday meeting.  Due to lack of support I sent in a notice that we (D41) have declined to participate at this time.  

· Passed around signup sheet for Saturday meeting. 
–
Filling in 2013 Saturday meeting schedule.
–
Trying to initiate N/A interest and attendance.
Will report on Haymarket conference.
Alt. DCM:
(John S.)  Reviewed upcoming events for District and Area. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:
ANSWERING SERVICE:
(Jason H..)  Absent.  Written report indicate balance of $2,642.85.  Discussed distribution of incoming calls.
ARCHIVES:
(Dave R.)  Absent.  Resigned due to personal reasons.  
BTG:  (Sheryl E.)  Summarized the Bridging the Gap program.
CPC:
(Open)  
CORRECTIONS:  (Fred S.)  No report.
GRAPEVINE:  (Bob M.)  Susan H. reviewed Grapevine Representative policies. Stated she will distribute Grapevines at DuPage County Open.
LIAISON/ANONA EAST:  (Debbie R.)   Working on next issue of Crosstalk.  Asked for volunteer to become liaison representative. 
LITERATURE:  (Todd F.)  No report.
LCM:  (Tony W.)  Attended various meeting throughout the month.  Discussed difficulty in recruiting GSRs.  Distributed brochures and newsletters.
NEWSLETTER:  (Lee K.)  Absent.  Spring Newsletter published.
PI:
 (Open)  
SPECIAL NEEDS:  (Linda B.)  No report.
TREATMENT:  (Antonio S. )  Spoke with over 3,000 people during the year. Elmhurst IOP doing well.
WEBMASTER:
 (Jeane M.)  Reported 7,502 unique hits and a total of 21,680 hits overall.   Thanked Walt K. and John S. for sending events for posting.  Solicited material to be posted.  
WORKSHOPS:  (Beth K.)  Next workshop will be March 16, 2013 (Steps 6 and 7).  Chair is reviewing venues for workshops. 
Closed with Lord’s Prayer.

If you are a District 41 member and have not attended a district meeting within the last six months, chances are your name will be removed from the mailing list. 

The next meeting will be held Sunday, February 17, 2013 @ 1:00 P.M.  Anona Center East.
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